
 

 

 

Drug recall for Cyclobenzaprine Hydrochloride Tablets USP 10 mg  

On August 27, 2025, Unichem Pharmaceuticals (USA), Inc. is voluntarily recalling one (1) lot of 
Cyclobenzaprine Hydrochloride Tablets USP 10 mg, to the consumer level. The Cyclobenzaprine 
10mg (90ct) label was mistakenly placed on a bottle containing Meloxicam 7.5 mg tablets. 

Please carefully review the impacted medication and talk to your doctor about it right away. 
 
What this means to you: 

• To date, the pharmaceutical company has not received any adverse event reports related to 
this recall. 

• It is important that you do not abruptly stop taking your medication without consulting your 
doctor. 

• Talk to your doctor or healthcare provider about switching to another medication or 
obtaining the same medication that is not part of the recall. 

• To determine if your medication is affected, you should look at the drug name and company 
name on the label of your prescription. If the information is not on the bottle, you should 
contact the pharmacy that dispensed the medication. 

• Throw away any unused Cyclobenzaprine Hydrochloride Tablets USP 10 mg using the 
Federal Drug Disposal Guidelines, which can be found at 
http://www.fda.gov/ForConsumers/ConsumerUpdates/ucm101653.htm 

• Please refer to the Food and Drug Administration website for the most current updates to 
this drug recall at Unichem Pharmaceuticals (USA) Inc. Issues Voluntary Nationwide Recall 
of Cyclobenzaprine Hydrochloride Tablets USP 10 mg, Due to Mislabeling | FDA 

• You can also contact Inmar at 1-877-840-5109 or via email rxrecalls@inmar.com; Monday – 
Friday (9 am – 5 pm; CST). You should contact your doctor or healthcare provider if you 
have experienced any problems that may be related to taking or using these drug products. 

• Patients can report adverse reactions or quality problems experienced with the use of these 
products to the FDA’s MedWatch Adverse Event Reporting Program online, by phone or by 
fax. 

• Online: Submit the MedWatch Online Voluntary Reporting Form.  
o Select “Consumer/Patient FDA Form 3500B”   

• Mail or fax: Download and complete the Form FDA 3500B - Voluntary Reporting for 
Consumers  

o Mail: Atten: MedWatch Program, White Oak Campus, Building 22, G0207, 
10903 New Hampshire Ave., Silver Spring, MD 20993 

o Fax: 800-332-0178 

http://www.fda.gov/ForConsumers/ConsumerUpdates/ucm101653.htm
https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/unichem-pharmaceuticals-usa-inc-issues-voluntary-nationwide-recall-cyclobenzaprine-hydrochloride
https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/unichem-pharmaceuticals-usa-inc-issues-voluntary-nationwide-recall-cyclobenzaprine-hydrochloride
mailto:rxrecalls@inmar.com
https://www.accessdata.fda.gov/scripts/medwatch/index.cfm
https://www.fda.gov/media/85598/download?attachment
https://www.fda.gov/media/85598/download?attachment


 

Y0040_GHHKNV6EN_C   
 

 
If you have questions about this medicine or recall, please talk to your doctor or pharmacist. You 
may also call the number on the back of your Humana member ID card.  

For 24-hour service, you can sign into MyHumana, your personal, secure online account on 
Humana.com, to search for other medicine that your plan covers.  

As your partner in health, we want to make sure that you are informed about issues that may 
affect your health and overall well-being. 


